ANGOL NYELV

8. évfolyamos tanulók számára

2. forduló

Bekuldesi natarido: 2014. i	Össz.pontszám: 65p
Versenyző neve:	Osztály:
Iskola hosszú bélyegzője:	

1. Make opposite pairs like big/small. Some letters in the words are given, the others are only indicated by dots. Write the right letters in their place.

1.	W	f
2.	h	.0
3.	bi	.w.e.
4.	yg	d
5.	W	••у
6.	ch	d
7.	••g•	.0.
8.	u.	••• n
9.	g.t	••r•
10.	k	••r••g
	20p	

2. Read the text and answer the questions below.

Today, millions of people want to learn or improve their English but it is difficult to find the best method. Is it better to study in Britain or America or to study in your own country?

The advantages of going to Britain seem obvious. Firstly, you will be able to listen to the language all the time while you are in the country. You will be surrounded completely by the

Nyíregyházi Evangélikus Kossuth Lajos Gimnázium

language wherever you go. Another advantage is that you have to speak the language if you are with other people. In Hungary, it is almost always possible, in the class, to speak Hungarian if you want to and the learning is slower.

On the other hand, there are also advantages to staying at home to study. You don't have to make big changes to your life. As well as this, it is also a lot cheaper than going to Britain but it is never possible to achieve the results of living in the UK. If you have a good teacher in Hungary, I think you can learn in a more concentrated way than being in Britain without going to a school.

So, in conclusion, I think that if you have enough time and enough money, the best choice is to spend some time in the UK. This is simply not possible for most people, so being here in Hungary is the only viable option. The most important thing to do in this situation is to maximise your opportunities: to speak only English in class and to try to use English whenever possible outside the class.

1.	What do many people want to do today? (2)
	-
2.	What is the main dilemma for them? (1) -
3.	What are the benefits of moving to Britain? (3)
4.	Why is learning slower if you stay in Hungary? (1)
5.	Are there any advantages of studying English at home? (1)
6.	Is it more expensive to study at home? (1)
7.	What do you need at home anyway? (1)

The numbers in brackets indicate the number of things you should mention in your answer.

10p

3. Complete the text with the words below. There are five extra ones.

The businessman and the BMW

A very successful businessman parked his brand-new BMW car in front 1
his office, ready to show it 2 to his colleagues.
As he got out, a truck passed too 3 and tore off the door on the
driver's side. The businessman immediately grabbed his cell phone, dialled 911, and
4 a few minutes a policeman 5 up.
Refere the police officer had a 6 to ask any questions the

Before the police officer had a **6**to ask any questions, the businessman started screaming hysterically. His shiny BMW, which he had just picked up the

Nyiregynazi Dvangeinas Rossain Dajos Gininaz	lázi Evangélikus Kossuth Lajos Gim	ınazıuı
--	------------------------------------	---------

day before, was now 7 ruined. When the businessman 8
wound down from his ranting and raving, the officer shook his head in 9
and disbelief.
"I can not believe how 10 you businessmen are," the cop said.
"You are so focused on your 11 that you don't notice anything else."
"How can you say 12 a thing?" asked the businessman. The cop replied,
"Don't you know that your left arm is missing from the 13 down? It
14 have been torn off when the truck hit you."
"My God!" screamed the businessman. " 15
pushed, of, close, within, so, pulled, chance, off, my, completely, finally, such, initially
disgust, idealistic, materialistic, risk, possessions, elbow, must
15p

4. Put the words of the questions in the right order (and then you can give short answers to them in Hungarian if you like).

- 1. you why much do like so English?
- 2. how this long you have been subject studying?
- 3. have heard many good about you our things school secondary?
- 4. have many you friends got this who to school go?
- 5. can live where if is home your you here away a way long?

Right questions:	Answers if you like:

5p	

5. Find the answers to the questions. Write the right letters at the end of the questions. There are 5 extra answers.

Letters below:

- 1. Which word is always pronounced wrongly in English? -
- 2. What is the end of everything? -
- 3. How do you stop food from going bad? -
- 4. If the clock strikes 13, what time is it? -
- 5. Why did Silly Billy bring a ladder to school? -
- 6. What's the best thing to put into a fruitcake? -
- 7. Why did Billy open then shut quickly the fridge door? -
- 8. Why is a river rich? -
- 9. What's black and white and red all over? -
- 10. Which is faster, heat or cold? -
- 11. What must you pay when you go to school? -
- 12. What do you serve but never eat? -
- 13. Why did the student sit on his watch? -
- 14. Why are fish smart? -
- 15. Why do white sheep eat more than black sheep? -
 - A) By eating it!
 - B) Your teeth.
 - C) Wrongly.
 - D) Because it has 2 banks.
 - E) It was his first day of high school.
 - F) The letter G.
 - G) He saw the salad dressing!
 - H) An embarrassed zebra.
 - I) Time to get a new one.
 - J) Heat. You can catch a cold!
 - K) Attention!
 - L) Hot.
 - M) So he could be on time!
 - N) Because it's good.
 - O) There are more of them!
 - P) Silly Billy.
 - Q) A tennis ball.
 - R) They swim in schools.
 - S) Time to wake up.
 - T) A servant.